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Summer Spirituality 
 

Summer is here and I have loved every warm day we have had so far this year in Central Oregon. We are out 

hiking every weekend. I am riding my bike from home to the church and all over town for meetings. I am                      

sharing coffee and lunches with you all while sitting outside. What could be better?! 
 As the days are at the longest and the warmest, I want to suggest to us as a church that we have an               

opportunity to step into a different season of spiritual rhythm. Often, I hear people say they wish life would       

actually slow down a bit in the summer months, but somehow this season just flies by everywhere. This year,  

I invite you to make a choice to step into a season of Summer Spirituality. Here a few ideas for what that could 

look like in your daily life:  

 The sun is out early and it is warm on your back porch. Take your coffee outside and set aside an extra 20 

or 30 minutes in your morning to sit quietly with God. Start your day with a Psalm, some silent prayer, or 

journaling a conversation with God.  

 Many of us are taking vacation with family or friends. Don’t pack every day of a vacation with activity. Allow 

for times that are totally unstructured to enjoy the people you are with. At the end of a relaxing day                  

together, make sure to tell them how thankful you are for their place in your life. Family and friends are life’s 

greatest gifts from God! 

 Whether you are traveling extensively or staying close to home, summer is a great time to read and learn 

something new. Take time to consider how God might be leading you to grow or learn and choose a book 

that strengthens your connection with God or equips you for a new area of service to the church or the 

community.  

 While the sun rises early in this season, it also sets late. Take time to go outside and just stare and enjoy the 

sunset in the evening, the orange and pink clouds over the Three Sisters. Review your day with God. Where 

did you experience God present and leading? What in your day felt like a turning to or a turning away from 

God. Finish each day with this old spiritual practice of Examen, with gratitude and confession as the day 

comes to a close. A beautiful sunset is a perfect reminder of God’s constant grace in our lives.  

My prayer for us as a church is that we would all be journeying each day together in communion with the living 

God revealed in Jesus Christ. This can happen in every season. This is an invitation to choose to take steps 

deeper into that life this summer.  
 

With you on the journey,  

Rev. Andrew Hoeksema 
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CPC Parking Lot Sale 
 

Over-stuffed with "stuff" at your 

house? We are happy to 

help! Save those items to donate 

to this year's Community                        

Presbyterian Church's parking lot 

sale. This annual sale will be 

held Friday-Saturday, September 14-15.   

 Recommended donations include tools,   

garden equipment, gently-used clothing, seasonal 

and Christmas items, sporting goods, toys. Please 

bring your items clean, in working order, and 

ready to sell on Thursday, September 13,                         

between 8:00 and 4:00.   

 Profits from the 2018 sale will benefit our 

partner church in Mombasa, Kenya, providing 

meals for school children and hygiene products 

for girls. Thank you for supporting our mission 

work. For more information, you may contact                          

either Rocky Johnson at 541-548-6798 or Margo 

Menown at 541-350-5711. 

                         Quilters Quips  
 

No Quilting July 19 due to Vacation Bible School!  

 

CPC Summer Quilt Camp is scheduled for August 6-
9. There will be lots of time to work on a project of 

your choosing as well as some mini classes and   

demonstrations. We will gather and set up at 9:30 am,                      

followed by a daily demonstration. A Jelly Roll quilt on 

Monday, a mini class on Hand Quilting on Tuesday,    

Machine Appliqué on Wednesday, and Machine                  

Binding on Thursday. 

We are open to suggestions for other techniques to 

demonstrate. Please let us know and we will see what 

we can do. If you plan on making the Jelly Roll top, pick 

a roll with some colors that are light and dark and 

some in between.  

 We will be playing some games on                   

Tuesday and Wednesday so you will need to bring the 

following items: 1) three fat quarters and 2) a white 

elephant sewing/quilting item wrapped or bagged.  

 As always, we will be eating at noon:  

Monday-brown bag, Tuesday-salad, Wednesday-Tate 

and Tate, and Thursday-leftover Tate and Tate, as well 

as desserts! With all that, there will be plenty of time 

for quilting, talking, ruminating, laughing, crying, and 

showing and telling.  

 There will be a sign-up sheet in the narthex in 

July. There are limited spaces for machine set ups so 

reserve your spot early. If you sign up and can’t make 

it, let us know so that one of the quilters on the                   

waiting list can attend. For more information call Becky 

at 541-548-1689 or Norrie at 541-548-4472.  

CPC Church Picnic 
 

Save the date for CPC’s summer picnic. 

Saturday, August 25 from Noon to 

4:00 pm. This year the picnic will be at 

Sam Johnson Park located at 333 

SW 15th Street.  

 The pavilion is already reserved with plans for 

activities and games for young children through high 

school. Bring the family! Enjoy visiting your church   

family in an informal setting. Both park and playground 

are accessible to those who are physically challenged.  

 Please sign up on the sign-up sheet in the                

narthex. Please contact either Sharon Lynch at                     

541-815-6178 or Linda Jackson-Shaw 541-548-8637  
if you have any questions. 

 

     Special Summer  

     Worship Schedule 
 

 

 

July 22, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service  
 

July 29 10:00 am 

Traditional Sunday Service. 
 

August 5, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service with  

traditional communion being served. 
 

August 12, 10:00 am 

Hymn Sing Sunday. 
 

August 19, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service.   
 

August 26, 10:00 am 

Traditional Sunday Service. 
 

September 2, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service with   

traditional communion being served. 
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     Music Ministries 
Director, Karen Sipes 

Sunday Morning Adult Classes  

What Are We Doing This Summer??? 

 

Mountain Room Class at 9:30am  

We will finish our current study, The Bible Jesus Read, 

on July 15th.   

From July 22-Sept, 2, we will join the Library class.  

On Sept. 9th, we will begin a study on a book by   

Eugene Peterson, Tell It Slant, which explores how 

Jesus used language, particularly in his parables and 

prayers. His was not a direct language of  information 

in instruction but an indirect, oblique language                   

requiring a participating imagination - "slant" language. 

Tell It Slant beautifully points us to Jesus' engaging,                  

relational way of speaking as a model for today. Study 

Guides will be provided. 
 

Library Class at 10:15am   

This class led by Jeff Kardy and Steve Cross will                   

continue to meet through the summer to study the 

book of Mark; they are currently on Chapter 8.  

From July 22 - Sept. 2 they will join with the                       

Mountain Room Class and meet at 9:00am.  

 

Attention Angels 
 

Angelfest will be here before we know 

it. It is time to start working on all 

those projects! 

 This year’s Angelfest date is 

Saturday, Nov. 10, 9:00-3:00, and set up is 

Nov. 9, 9:00-3:00.  

If you have any questions please contact : 

Margo Menown 541-350-5711 

Lynn Hodecker  541-350-6064,  

Luann Johnson   541-548-6798 

Bible and Brew Group 

The Bible and Brew group met on June 9th at 

7th Street Brew Pub. They enjoyed food and 

drink, and discussed Paul's conclusion that we 

had no condemnation in Christ Jesus (Roman's 

8:1). The discussion included hints of Sunday's 

sermon by Pastor Andrew when he discussed 

the grace of the Holy Spirit.                       

 The group invites everyone interested 

to join them at their next meeting at Round 

Table Pizza on July 28 at 4:00 pm. Come 

join in the nourishment of body and soul! The 

group will be discussing Philippians 4:6-8. Read 

and prepare beforehand! 

Summer is officially here! Kiddos and teachers are out of school, and many things officially slow down a bit, 

the choir being no exception. For me, summer is a time to focus on organizing our vast music libraries, and 

preparing for the year ahead. Learning and preparing new anthems and praise songs to introduce. Summer 

choir means no more choir robes until after Labor Day. It also means no Wednesday night rehearsals for 

the same time span. The choir will meet at 10:15 Sunday for the first 3 Sundays in July. From July 22 through 

September 2, there will be one service at CPC, at 10 am. The choir will then have all of August off, and I will 

plan special music for that time. August 12, we will do our annual Hymn Sing Sunday and I encourage you to 

invite friends to this uplifting, spirit-filled time to sing favorite hymns and worship in song. A sign-up sheet 

will be out soon to ask for favorite hymn requests for that day. I manage to find almost all of the hymns                     

requested, but often there is that elusive one that isn't in any of my hymnals or online to be found. If you 

have one that may be harder to find, if you know a source for it, please share that with me.  

I'm also always open to hymn and praise song suggestions through out the year. Individual preferences vary, 

and I choose music for both services based on the scripture and sermon focus each week. When                                 

introducing new or less familiar songs, I try to repeat them so that they become more familiar. I am truly 

thankful to serve this congregation and all of the wonderful, talented singers and instrumentalists within               
Music Ministries.  

Blessings, Karen Sipes 
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    Children & Youth Ministries            Director of Youth and Children Ministries 

 Emily Nelson  541-548-3367  emily@redmondcpc.org 

Stewardship: Hit one out of the ballpark for Jesus 

Hello! I'm Emily Nelson, your new Director of Youth and Children's Ministries.  

I am so excited to join with you and walk together in pursuit of Christ! I want to share 

with you a little about my heart and passion for ministry, my enthusiasm for this role, and 

give you a glimpse of who I am. 

 I have a love for students, and a deep desire to see middle and high school kids     

walking in an intentional, growing, passionate relationship with the One who loves them the 

most. God has set my heart burning with a desire to see youth walking an authentic, growing, healthy                        

relationship with him, and I believe this happens best in the context of intentional community. Because of 

this, it has been my joy to walk alongside teenagers as they navigate the tricky road between childhood and 

adulthood and begin to discover who they are and who they were created to be. I am excited about the  

opportunity to journey with younger children as well in my role at CPC, and look forward to encouraging, 

supporting, and partnering with parents as a part of that. It is my heart that children and teenagers would 

know and believe that they are loved, they are known, and that their lives have purpose. I am eager to meet 

and begin building relationships with the children and youth at CPC and to walk alongside them as they grow 

in relationship with God and each other. 
 When I’m not working with students, I enjoy reading, writing, discussing the finer plot points in Star 

Wars, and making corny jokes (or as my students refer to them, “Emily jokes”). I love traveling to new                

places and trying new things – especially new foods! Sports are awesome (volleyball and baseball are my                 

favorites), and I’m always up for a movie or game night! Basically, I love connecting with people and finding 

common ground. 

 I am so thrilled to join you and excited for what the future holds! I invite you to join me in praying 

for the children and teenagers of Redmond as we approach the upcoming school year, and especially for the 

youth and children's ministries at CPC as we anticipate the work God will do in the lives of these                                 

students. I'm looking forward to meeting you soon! 

In Christ, 

Emily Nelson 

             Vacation Bible School July 16-20 
 

How can you help make VBS a success? We are glad you asked!  

*Sign up to provide one of the many items needed. 

*Pass out our VBS flyers to family, friends, colleagues and neighbors. 

There are so many ways you can assist this wonderful community ministry.  

Sign-up sheets are available in the narthex. Please feel free to call Diane Wilson 

at 541-699-2956 or email her at dianepagewilson@gmail.com with any questions.  
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Mission Statement:  To help the congregation                   

attain, maintain, and/or regain the best possible health…

wellness of mind, body and spirit that can be                            

experienced. This is realized through education,         

guidelines, screening and providing ongoing support. 
 

Alzheimer's Caregivers Support Group 

This is a special program developed for those caring 
for loved ones with Alzheimer's. The group meets at 

the church on the 3rd Wed. of each month at 2:00 in 

the Mountain Room. The workshop is open to                    

everyone in the community so invite your friends and                      

neighbors who are seeking information on this                     

disabling disease. Build a support system with people 

who understand and can help you develop a plan,                   

exchange practical information on care giving           

challenges and possible solutions. You can talk though 

issues and ways of coping, share feelings, needs and 

concerns and learn about community resources. 
 

Redmond Parkinson’s Support Group 

July 11-1:00-2:30 pm Central Oregon Parkinson’s 

Support group will have a picnic at Sam Johnson Park 

Pavilion (in the canyon and handicapped accessible). 

Please bring an appetizer,  salad, dessert or main dish 

and something to drink.  We will celebrate our                  

independence and our one year anniversary with oth-

er Parkinson’s Support Groups from all over Central 
Oregon. We will honor Brendan and Sharon Adams, 

founders of Central Oregon Parkinson’s Council. 

August 1 -1:00 – 2:30 pm. we will meet at CPC in 

Teddy’s Hall. Annual Re-cap: Programs we have done, 

programs we would like to do and speaker ideas,                         

program ideas and program format. Care and Share:  

Successes and challenges.   
 

Blood Pressure Screenings 

Are you concerned that your Blood Pressure 

may be too elevated?  Free Blood Pressure 

Screenings are available to all members and 

friends of our church on the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each 

month in the Wellness Office. For the month of July 

CPC nurses will be available to take your blood    

pressure from 9:00 –9:45 am. prior to our summer 

church service. On August 22 we will return to our 

normal schedule between morning Worship Services. 

Remember, high blood pressure is a silent killer. Be  

proactive and see your health care provider if you 

have any concerns.  SEE US SOON IN OUR NEW 
LOCATION ACROSS FROM THE TEDDY’S HALL. 

 

      Wellness Ministries Update 
Christmas In July 

It’s that time of the year when we prepare 

our Troop Barrel with special items to be 

sent to our troops for the holidays. The 

Troop Barrel will be available in the                    

narthex of the church starting July1through July 31. 

A list of suggested items will be available for you to 

use when you are purchasing your gifts. The                     

organization, “Caring For Our Troops” will be          

organizing and shipping the  supplies overseas to 

local military personnel. Do you have a loved one 

that you would like a package sent to? Let us know 

and we will include their name and address for 

shipment. Please call Lynda Talbot if you have any 

questions. 541-279-0576. 
 

Hospital Equipment Program 

The Wellness Team sponsors a Hospital                             

Equipment Program that loans out equipment that 

you might need on your return home from the 

hospital. If you have a need for this type of                     

equipment, please contact Lynda Talbot at          

541-279-0576 and she will be glad to work with 

you. We also accept donations of unused medical 

equipment, if it is in good condition. We currently 

have an electric wheelchair available for an                         

individual who might have special needs. Thank you 

for your thoughtful donations. 
 

Healthy Cooking Class 

The July Healthy Cooking class, led by Holly 

Hoeksema, will be held July10 at  5:00 pm in 

Teddy’s Hall. Use the sign-up sheet in the church 

narthex if you plan to attend. The August class will 

be held August 14 at 5:00 pm. 
 

Self Defense Class  

The Wellness Ministries Team has scheduled a 

Women’s Self Defense class at our church on  

Saturday, August 4 , from 10:00 – 12:00 in 

Teddy’s Hall. The class will be conducted by a self 

defense instructor from Bend who has held this 

type of class for multiple organizations. The                       

instructor will have a partner working with her to 

demonstrate the defense moves. There is no cost 

for the class and if you choose to seek more                  

personal instructions that can be arranged with her 
at her studio and there will be a charge for that 

instruction.  

Coordinator: Lois Millspaugh 

Stewardship: Give Joyously  
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The library has several new books and they are ready for you to start reading them! 
 

And the Angels Were Silent- The Final Week of Jesus by Max Lucado 

Battlefield of the Mind - 100 Insights That Will Change the Way You Think by Joyce Meyer 

The Bible Jesus Read- by Phillip Yancey 

Christian America and The Kingdom of God- by Richard Hughes 

Engaging The Word- The New Testament and The Christian Believer by Jaime Clark-Soles 

Eternal Life- A New Vision by John Shelby Spong 

Facing Your Giants- by Max Lucado 

Falling In Love With Jesus- Abandoning Yourself to the Greatest Romance of Your Life by Dee Brestin 

Fast Facts on False Teachings- by Ron Carlson & Ed Decker 

The Four Things That Matter Most- A Book About Living by Ira Byock, MD 

John's Story - The Last Witness by Tim LaHaye & Jerry B Jenkins 

Letter To A Christian Nation- by Sam Harris 

Looking Good, Feeling Great,-12 Keys to Enjoying a Healthy Life Now by Joyce Meyer 

The Masada Scroll- by Paul Block & Robert Vaughan 

The Meaning of Jesus-  Two Visions by Marcus Borg & N.T. Wright 

Peace With God- by Billy Graham 

The Prodigal God- Recovering the Heart of the Christian Faith by Timothy Keller 

Silence- by Shusaku Endo 

Stepping Up- A Call to Courageous Manhood by Dennis Rainey 

Sweeter Than Honey- Stories to Feed Your Soul by Annette Smith 
Walking From East to West- by Ravi Zacharias 

The Wonderful Spirit Filled Life- by Charles Stanley 
 

All of the above books can be found in the library on the rolling cart. 

From the Finance Committee: 
 

The finance secretary will be mailing 

the mid year Donation Summary to 

everyone by mid July. If you have any 

questions or concerns please contact 

Kathi Hayward or Gail White.  

 Online donors, please note that the                

donation dates recorded on your Donation     

Summary will not match the dates you actually 

made the donations. The Finance office reports 

all online donations once per month for the                

purpose of matching the actual deposit made 

from the Presbyterian Foundation to the church 

checking account. A detailed donation summary 
can be obtained through your Foundation log-in.  

If you have problems obtaining a detailed                   

statement from the Foundation, contact Kathi 

Hayward. 

Stewardship Corner 

     Update on Giving and Expenses Year to Date 

   * 2 pledges paid in full 

 

January-May 2017 2018 

Total income 187,937 *192,433 

Total expense 180,175 166,934 

Net income +7,762 +25,499  

Stewardship: 

 When You Give, You Receive 
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July 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1Communion 

 
 9:00 Worship  

 9:00 Nursery Care 
 9:15 Church School 
 9:30 Adult Ed Class 
10:15 Adult Ed Class 

11:00 Worship 
11:00 Nursery 
11:15 Church School 

 

2 
 
 
1:00 Staff Meeting 
 

 
 
6:30 Centering Prayer 

3 
10:30 Food/Fellowship 
 
 
 

4:30 Jericho Ex. Board 
 
 

 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

4 
 
Church Office Closed 
 
   

 
 
 

 
 

5 
 
10:00 Quiltmakers 
 
 

 
 
 

 

6 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast    
        Study  

 
 

 

7 
 
 
 
 

8 
 9:00 Worship  
 9:00 Nursery Care 
 9:15 Church School 
 9:30 Adult Ed Class 

10:15 Adult Ed Class 
11:00 Worship 
11:00 Nursery 

11:15 Church School 
 
 

 

9 
 
 
1:00 Staff Meeting 
 
 

  

 
   
  

6:30 Centering Prayer  

10 
  
12:00 Jericho Rd. 
 
   

5:00 Healthy Cooking 
       Class with Holly 
 

  
 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

11 
 
  
1:00 Parkinson's  
Support Group Will 

Meet At Sam Johnson 
Park 
 

1:00 Kisauni  

   
3:00 Finance 

5:30 Praise Team 

12 
  
 10:00 Quiltmakers 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

13 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study   

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
   

14 
 

 

15  
 9:00 Worship  
 9:00 Nursery Care 

 9:15 Church School 
 9:30 Adult Ed Class 

10:15 Adult Ed Class 
10:30 Congregational  
         Meeting 

11:00 Worship 
11:00 Nursery 
11:15 Church School 

12:15 Worship Team 

16 
 9:00 VBS 
 

1:00 Staff Meeting 
 

 
   
  

 
 
6:30 Centering Prayer  

 

17 
9:00 VBS 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
5:30 Session: Off Site    
 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

18 
9:00 VBS 
2:00 Alzheimer's 

Support Group 
3:00 Parking  

       Lot  Sale Meeting 
 
   

 
 
5:30 Praise Team 

19 

 9:00 VBS 

 

 
       
 
 
 

 
5:00 Singles Night Out 
                                                                                              

20 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study 

9:00 VBS 

21 
 

 

22 
    
   9:00 Adult Ed Class 
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 
  
 

 
 

23 
 
 
1:00 Staff Meeting 
 

   
 

4:30 Jericho Rd. 

 
6:30 Centering Prayer  

 
   

24 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

25 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 
5:30 Praise Team 
 

  

26 
 
 10:00 Quiltmakers 
 
 

 

27 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study  
     
 

28 
 

 
4:00 Bible and Brew  

at Round Table Pizza, 
Redmond 

 

 

29 
  
   9:00 Adult Ed Class 
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 
  
  

 
 

30 
 
 
 
1:00 Staff Meeting 

31 
 

 
 

1:30 Seekers 
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August 2013 August 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      
 

 
 

 
  

 
  
 
 

 
 1 

 
 
 
1:00 Parkinson's 

        Support Group 
 
 

5:30 Praise Team 
 

2 
10:00 Quiltmakers 
 

 

3 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast 
       Study   

4 
 
10:00 Self Defense  
          Class 
 

 
   

5    Communion 
    
   9:00 Adult Ed Class          
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 
  
 

 
 

6 
  
 
 
9:30 Quilt Camp 

  
1:00 Staff Meeting  
   

  
 
 6:30 Centering Prayer 

7 
 
 
 
9:30 Quilt Camp 

 
10:30 Food/Fellowship 
4:30 Jericho Ex. Board  

   
  6:00 CYMT 
  7:00 Boy Scouts 

8 
 
 
 
9:30 Quilt Camp 

 
 
3:00 Finance 

 
 
5:30 Praise Team 

9 
 
 
 
9:30 Quilt Camp 

   
2:00 Property  
 

 
 

 

10 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study 
 

11 
 

12Hymn Sing Sunday 
    
   9:00 Adult Ed Class 
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 

  
  

 
 
  

13 
   
10:00 Membership 
  
1:00 Staff Meeting  

 

3:00 Deacons 
 

4:00 Life Long Learners 
4:30 Mission 
6:30 Centering Prayer 

14 
 
 
12:00 Jericho Rd. 
 

3:00 Stewardship 

 
 

 
  
7:00 Boy Scouts 

15 

 
 
2:00 Alzheimer's 

Caregivers Support 
Group 
 

 
5:30 Praise Team 
 

16 
  
 
10:00 Quiltmakers   
 

 

 

17 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study  

18 
 
 
 
 

19  
    
   9:00 Adult Ed Class 
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 
  
  

 
   

20 
   
 
     
 

 1:00 Staff Meeting  
 

   
  
  

6:30 Centering Prayer 

21 

 
 
 

 
6:00 Session Meeting  
     

 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

22 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
5:30 Praise Team 

23 
   
10:00 Quiltmakers   
 
 10:00 Newsletter  

           Deadline 
 
 

 

24 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
       Study   
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

25 
 
 

12:00-4:00  
All Church  

Picnic at  
Sam Johnson Park 

 

26 
    
   9:00 Adult Ed Class 
 10:00 Worship  
 10:00 Nursery Care 

 10:15 Church School 
  
  

 
 
  

27 
   
 
1:00 Staff Meeting  
 

 
   
  

6:30 Centering Prayer 

28 

 
1:30 Seekers 
 

 
 
 

 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

29 

 
 
 

 
 
 

5:30 Praise Team 
 
 

30 
 
10:00 Quiltmakers   

31 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast  
        Study   

 

 

 

 Stewardship; 
Join the     

Culture of 
Generosity  



 

 
 

 

 

 

   Family Picnic on Taylor Field 

CPC Singles Night Out 
 

CPC singles are invited on July 19 at 

5:00 pm to meet at Zydeco, 919 NW 

Bond Street Bend, for a no-host meal.  

 This is a great time to get to 

know others from CPC better. Please use the sign-up 

sheet in the church narthex. 

Stewardship: 

Invest in What’s Important 

Technology Grant Approved! 
 

Dear Nancy Patterson,  
 

     I am pleased to inform you that CAMPT 

met yesterday and approved a $3500 

grant to CPC to support your efforts to 

improve technology in your worship space 

for video and streaming.  
 

      Blessings on your continued fundraising 

and on the renovations in progress.  
 

      Peace be with you,  

      Sarah Sanderson-Doughty, chair of      

CAMPT, Presbytery of the Cascades 

Congregational meeting on July 15 for the purpose of:  
 

1-Approving a change to our By-Laws Required Number of Elders; 

Article 11There shall be a Session consisting of the pastor(s) and eighteen elders a sufficient number of el-

ders for the leadership needs of the church, divided into three equal representative classes. No elder shall be 

elected to the Session for a term of more than three years, nor shall an elder serve on the Session for 

consecutive terms, either full or partial, aggregating more than six years. An elder having been elected to 

the Session for consecutive terms aggregating six years shall be ineligible to serve thereon for a further 

term until at least one year has elapsed from the expiration of the last term for which that person was 

elected. 

2- Approving nominations of Judy Vancil for the Memorial Team and Hannah Grandey as a new Deacon. 
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Mary Lou Hall 

 

JULY 
ANNIVERSARIES 

7/2 Kent & Elaine Blyler 
7/8 James & Shelby Snyder 
7/11 Bill Creach & Cheryl Adams 

7/13 Tom & Linda Bull 
7/14 Gary & Sharon Lynch 

 Gene & Bonnie Schmidt 
7/15 John & Lois Seitter 

7/17 Bill & Peggy Rhoads 
7/22 Larry & Mary Stadler 

 John & Linda Holland 
 Dennis & Karen Lisius  

7/25 Truman & Hannah Grandey 
 Joe & Jeanne Kosanovic 

7/29 Mac & Raydene Heitzhausen 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

 

7/01 Linda Romani 

7/02 Karen Sipes 

7/04 John Duff 

 Donna Standerwick 

7/07 Shirley St. Hilaire 

7/08 Dave Barnes 

 Craig Dennis 

 Sam Jaye 

7/9 Randy Harano 

7/12 George Noyes 

7/14    Brenda Parrott 

7/15 Bill Graves 

 Bill LaBore 

7/17 Tom Edgerton 

7/18 Linda Bull 

 John Eskeldson 

 Lorelee Galvez 

7/21 Jerry Thackery 

 Tince Timm 

7/22 Eden Gasper 

 Kayley Holcomb 

 Linda Pinkston 

7/24 Carol Oxley 

 Gloria Riggs 

7/25 Tom Bull 

 Bill Rhoads 

7/28 Tom Touchon 

7/30 Spike Biggers 

 Jan Jacobs 

   

Hannah Grandey 

AUGUST 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

8/03 Andrew & Holly Hoeksema 

 Terry & Mary Ann Schliep 
8/05 Ed & Judy McKinney  

8/09 Bob & Ginny Weeber 
8/08 Gary & Nancy Patterson 
8/10 John & Lena Land 

 Jack & Carol Nelson 
 Roger & Barbara Palmer 

8/18 Spike & Marge Biggers  
8/19 Bob & Judy Vancil 

8/20 Ken & Paula Kerfoot 
8/20 Mike & Chris Slabaugh 

8/26 Dave & Diane Putnam 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

8/02 Mary Lou Hall 

 Aubrey Nitschelm 

8/04 Roger Palmer 

8/06 Adi Leutschaft 

8/07 Betty Aldous 

 Penny Hetherington 

8/10 Chuck Morse 

8/13 Helen Hinman 

8/14 Eli Gasper 

 Linda Shaw 

8/15 Pearl Bacon 

 Barbara Whitaker 

 Diane Wilson 

8/19 Sharon Outcalt 

 Eric Sande 

8/20 Owen Hucke 

 Kelsey Stealey 

 Roland White 

8/21 Bill Hammock 

 Mary Lemire 

 Pat Porter 

 Sharon Effinger 

8/22 Hannah Grandey 

 Bob Vancil 

8/25 Kent Blyler 

8/26 Liz Nygren 

8/28 Aletha Smith 

8/30 Linda Barker 

 Paula Kerfoot 

 Anna Land 

 Rose Land 
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CPC Gives Thanks to… 

… Barbara Palmer for changing the sanctuary 

candles weekly and restocking the pew racks 

monthly.  
 

… Lynda Talbot for covering the front desk     

during staff meetings and for doing the monthly     

birthday and anniversary cards.  
 

...Carole Kardy for teaching the Children’s            

Church School.  

 

....All The Team’s who have been bringing in 

the treats to make our coffee hour special.  

 

…..Everyone who has brought in donations of                 

coffee and tea.  

 

September Newsletter Deadline 
 

The next Lamplighter deadline is Thursday, August 

23. Articles turned in after the deadline may not be 

published and all articles are subject to editing. 

Whenever possible, announcements and articles for 

publication should be sent via email to:  

tammy@redmondcpc.org 

June 19 Session Meeting Highlights: 
 

Session approved allowing the Parking Lot Sale 

Team to display some of the expensive and/or      

antique items donated in Teddy’s Hall on Sunday, 

Sept. 9, for the congregation to purchase ahead of 

the public sale on Sept. 14 & 15.  
 

The Membership Team announced that the              

Neighborhood Zone program will be discontinued. 

They will be working on other ways to keep groups 

meeting between Sundays  
  

Approved a Congregational Meeting for Sunday, 

July 15, for the purposes of 1) making a change in the 

CPC By-Laws to not include the specific number of 

Elders on Session and 2) to approve nominations of 

Judy Vancil for the Memorial Team and Hannah 

Grandey as a new Deacon.   
 

Authorized Roland White to contact contractors 
for bids to develop and install a remodeled church 

kitchen.  

Thank you to Lynda Talbot, Liz Nygren, Sandy 

Sutherland and Lynn Hodecker for assembly the 

2018 CPC church directory. 

 

Stewardship:  
Let's Go All Out  

 

Thank you all for the contributions of cans and  

bottles that have been donated for the youth 

group. In May $101.50 was collected! 

There are three ways to give cans and  

bottles to the youth group at CPC. 

1) Drop them off at the north end of the church 

near the basement door. 

2) Drop off at Walt and Norrie Taylor’s home at 

1849 SW Canyon Drive (leave on the north 

side of the house on the sidewalk) 

3) Call 541-548-4472 and they will come and pick 

them up at your location. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the CPC 

youth and their activities 

 

Geri and her family wish to thank you for joining in 

the celebration of Ron Gunderson’s life. Your                            

friendship and love for Ron mean a great deal to each 

of us. Thank you for honoring him with your presence, 
cards, and memorials.  

Your kindness will continue to encourage us in 

the time of transition. 
 

Geri Gunderson & son, Steve Baker 
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Special Summer  

     Worship Schedule 

 
July 22, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service  

 

July 29, 10:00 am 

Traditional Sunday Service. 

 

August 5, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service with  

traditional communion being served. 

 

August 12, 10:00 am 

Hymn Sing Sunday. 

 

August 19, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service.   

 

August 26, 10:00 am 

Traditional Sunday Service. 

 

September 2, 10:00 am 

Contemporary Sunday Service with   

traditional communion being served. 


